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2024 COMPLAINTS AGAINST URI POLICE 
 

Case # Source  Report Type    Disposition 
 
24-1-IA Internal  Violation Department Rule         Sustained 
 
24-2-IA Internal   Inquiry     N/A 
 
24-3-IA Citizen  Unprofessional/Rude Conduct Exonerated 
 
 

Notes 
 

23-1-IA An internal complaint was initiated to determine if an employee 
failed to adhere to their duties and failed to follow department 
policies related to code of conduct and adherence to orders through 
chain of command notification. Inquiry revealed that department 
policy was not followed, and officer was in violation of department 
policies and procedures.  

 
23-2-IA An Internal Affairs (IA) case number was mistakenly initiated from 

the IMC computer aided dispatch/records management software 
system by the supervisor who was directed to conduct and inquiry 
into sick leave usage of a department employee. The inquiry was 
conducted administratively and was not intended to be an internal 
affairs complaint. Per department policy, case numbers are 
prohibited to be deleted from CADRMS under any circumstances.   

 
23-3-IA         A citizen complained that an interaction with a police officer was 

unprofessional while walking on the main campus and they felt the 
officer’s demeanor and actions were improper and may have 
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violated their constitutional rights. Inquiry revealed that department 
policy was followed and officer was not in violation of law and or 
department procedures.  

 
 
 
 
 


